Council held a special meeting on October 30, 1979 in the Muntcipal Building with
Mayor Hunnicutt presiding,

Present; George Hunnicutt, W,F, McElroy, Robert Collier, C1iff Daniels, Frank Fischer
Also Present: G.M, Newman, City Manager & Kenneth Asbury, Attorney

Mayor Hunnicutt advised that the first part of this meeting was to be a work session
with the City of Norton School Board. All members of the School Board was present, Also
Dr, Grahm and members of P.T,A, and other school representatives was present. Different
members of School Board and Council spoke on mutual problems of school and city. The Counci
and school board members agreed that they would like to have a better understanding of
their mutual problems. They were of the opinion that meetings of this type would help
them in solving some of these problems,

Representatives of Thompson & Litton were present and discussed with council Phase 1|
of the 20] Sewer Study, After a lengthy discussion council agreed for the City Manager
to contact Town of Wise and County of Wise with regard to their participation in the
program and report back to council at a later date.

Mr. Wright Dawson of Community Development Program was present and advised council
of the following:

1. Audit has been completed and <“submitted to HUD office in Richmond,

2, Need to authorize somecne to draw down CD Funds from Treasury Dept. in lieu of
his signature.

3, Advised of two pieces of property owned by Development on $.$,; one of new
developed playground and one on front of R,R. crossing at Route 74 and 58. He stated this
should be city property instead of housing property,

4. Status of projects previously supervised by T, & L,.

Council discussed the change in project in which T, & L. supervised in line that
difference in contract cost due to change in original contract,

On motion by CI1iff Daniels, seconded by Robert Collier and carried by unanimous roll
call vote, Council moved that 1ist of City Water Improvements projects as presented by
Mr, Dawson, the first eight to be reapproved and approve ones below line with City manager
to establish priority.

Mr. Dawson advised that there was $41,112.00 on hand from sale of property in
C.D. Funds.

There being no further business to come before the council same adjourned.
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